
 
 
President’s Message  

Dear 4-H’ers - 
It’s the last meeting of the year, and if that wasn’t enough 
of a reason to celebrate, there will be free ice cream at the 
end. 
The meetings will be over, but there are still 4-H activities 
for you to enjoy. County fair is June 9​th​ through the 17​th​. 
Come see the pigs, goats, sheep, chickens and rabbits 
that members have been raising over the last months. 
There are also sewing, cooking and craft entries made by 
members in their projects. Even if you didn’t get an entry 
in, there are ways for you to be involved. Our club throws 
the biggest and best potluck and BBQ in the County on 
Saturday the 9​th​at fair, and you can sign up to bring 
something at our meeting. There is also the cake booth on 
the last Sunday, June 17th. You can sign up to bake a 
cake and work to raise money for 4-H by selling slices at 
the fair. 
It has been a great year. Thank you for letting me be your 
president and I hope to see you all next year. 
Sincerely, 
Ryan Heitel 
 
 
 
 
MAY THEME:  

Elections and celebration of the 4-H year! ​And bring glassware for the Dime Toss 
booth! 
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Double Meeting in May 

The night of May 15 we will hold two club meetings back to back. Mark 
your calendar now. This way we will complete 10 club meetings 
before the County Fair begins in early June. If you need 80 percent 
attendance because you plan on showing an animal at the Fair, be 
sure to attend the May meeting. 
 
 
 
Candidate Statements 
Elections for club officers will be held at the May general meeting. Only club members vote for 
officers. (Parents cannot vote.) Membership in the Junior/Teen Leadership project for at least 
one year is a prerequisite for becoming a candidate. In addition, only candidates who submit a 
candidate statement to the club newsletter are eligible for election. Please become an informed 
voter; read the candidates’ statements below before the meeting.  
 
President 
My name is ​Maya Donovan​ and I am running for the position of President of the San 
Carlos/Eaton Hills 4-H Club. I’ll be starting my ninth year as a member next September. 
Because of that, I’ve had a long time to get to know members and adult leaders in the club, 
serve in leadership positions and participate in organizing events for 4-H’ers to take part in. 
 
In addition to helping out with projects for the past 7 years, I’ve held a variety of officer positions 
including Vice-President and Membership Officer. I’ve also restarted, organized and taught the 
Machine Sewing Project as well as participated in the organization of the Life Skills Festival. My 
leadership roles involve working with younger members as well as adult leaders, and I am 
continually surprised by the variety of skills, interests and mindsets that each member brings to 
our community. 
 
As the President, I want to increase the interaction between club members of all ages in order to 
enhance the feeling of community within our club. I’ve worked towards that this year by creating 
a mentoring program between new members and older ones, but I would love to continue and 
expand on it next year. I would be honored if you would vote for me for President. 
 
Vice President 
I am ​Samantha Campbell​, and I am running for the position of Vice President. I have been in 
4-H for 6 years now, and a JTL for 3. I am currently the club Treasurer - I have also been a JTL 
for many projects, including market chickens and woodworking. I am a freshman at Design Tech 
High School, and these past 3 years being a JTL has taught me so much. I’ve learned how to 
be a better communicator between adults and youth, quick problem-solving, leadership, and so 
many more skills that I plan to put to use as the Vice President. I look forward to helping this 
club grow as a whole, and making everything as fun and effective as it can be. 
 
Attendance Secretary 
Hi, my name is ​Tia Chan​ and I am running for the position of Attendance Secretary for the 
upcoming 4-H year (2018-2019). I am 13 years old and in 7th grade. I have been in 4-H for 4 
years and in those 4 years, I have raised market chickens, show chickens, and 2 lambs. This 
year, I am the Junior Teen Leader for the Show Poultry and the Market Lamb projects. As part 
of those projects, one of my responsibilities is to help manage attendance and remind project 
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members to sign in so that they get credit for the meeting. It would be my pleasure to be your 
Attendance Secretary, so please vote for me, Tia Chan for Attendance Secretary.  
 
Correspondence Secretary 
My name is ​Taylor Meeks​ and I am running for Correspondence Secretary. I am a sophomore 
at Carlmont High School and have been in 4-H for nine years. I feel that I am qualified to be 
your Correspondence Secretary for many reasons. One reason is that, since I have been in the 
club for so long, I know how the club functions and what is needed for the club to make it a 
successful year. Secondly, I am a Junior Teen Leader and have been one for four years, and 
being one has taught me how to be a good leader. As your Correspondence Secretary, I will 
make sure that everyone who helps our club, will get the appreciation they deserve.  
 
Treasurer 
Hi, my name is ​Aaron Larson​ and I am running for the position of Treasurer! I am committed to 
our club and am willing to undergo the necessary training so that I can manage its budget 
responsibly. I enjoy working with numbers, and have had experience tracking expenses while 
raising turkeys and a goat on our club’s farm. If I am elected, I hope not only to manage the 
club’s money, but also to share information about our club’s finances with you, the club 
members, through the newsletter and the Treasurer’s report. So, please vote Aaron Larson for 
Treasurer! 
 
Healthy Living Officer 
Hello.  My name is ​Andrew Konrad Gould​.  You may know me as the crazy rabbit guy who 
teaches people about rabbits, but the fact is, I care a lot about health.  Many of the diseases 
Americans die of don't have to happen, and as more and more medical research comes out, we 
are learning that sugar, trans fats, and poor diet and exercise choices are correlated with 
increased rates of diseases.  This means, we can all live happy and healthy lives, and I want to 
take you there.  If I am elected, I promise that I will write an article every month in the newsletter 
about one topic or healthy recipe, so you can learn to make the best choices for you and those 
you love.  Let's make the world healthy.  Thank you. 
 
Co-Recreation Leaders 
My name is ​Hayley Houston​ and I’m running for Co-Recreation Leader. I assure you that I will 
work hard to plan fun events, listen to your ideas, and do everything in my power to make this 
club fun! A few reasons why I would be the person for this position are: I recently attended a 
leadership camp where I learned some important leadership skills like motivation, 
communication and being trustworthy. I am responsible, enthusiastic and fun! I’ve shown these 
skills in my 4 years on the farm I hope you’ll consider me to help in this way. 
 
Hi, my name is ​Pablo Pinilla​ and I am looking to be our club’s Recreation Leader for the 
2018-2019 year. I am a freshman at Carlmont High School and I have been on both the Cross 
Country and Lacrosse team. This is my third year in 4H and my second year as a JTL. You may 
have seen me in the back of the room at the general meetings taking pictures as the club 
photographer. However, this coming year I want to make a bigger impact on the club in a 
different way. I have noticed that as amazing as 4-H is, the General Meetings seem to be 
lacking that fun and excitement. I have been the JTL for the Beginning 4-H project for 2 years, 
as well as a LITE (Leader in Training) in Robin Nielsen’s Science Camp for many years and it 
has taught me many exciting games and ways to make everything more fun. Throughout the 
year there are many great activities and games such as pizza and bingo and capture the flag. 
However, often these activities are disorganized and confusing. I want to make these games 
more fun and more enjoyable for all ages. Vote Pablo Pinilla for your 2018-2019 Recreation 
Leader!! 
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Club Reporter 
Hi! My name is ​Sophia Vattuone​, and I’m running for Club Reporter. This is a new position in 
our club, but it has always been in 4-H. As Club Reporter, I would inform the community about 
our club’s activities by writing news stories and announcements. I would also write articles for 
our club’s newsletter. I would be a great Club Reporter because I love to write and have written 
many articles for our club’s newsletter. I am a Student Council Officer at my school, so I also 
have experience reporting. Please vote for me for Club Reporter! 
 
Club Historian 
Hello, my name is ​Roman Messina​ and I’m running for 4-H historian. I am 13 years old and 
currently in 7th grade at Ralston Middle School. This is my fourth year in 4-H.  I am currently in 
the presentation project and market poultry project. 
Being the club historian is a very important job. From year to year members change, and if we 
are not careful we can lose touch with our roots.  If you elect me historian, I will make sure we 
never forget where we have been as a organization. If voted historian, I will  follow through on 
informing members of our rich history. Vote me, Roman Messina for Historian 2018. 
 
Co-Farm Boss 
My name is ​Asher Becker​ and I am running for the position of Junior Farm Boss. I have been 
part of 4-H and the farm for five years. I have consistently held positions of leadership in our 
club.  I love the farm and I really care about all 4-H’ers.  My hope is to see the farm become an 
environment where not only animals but people are treated with respect. This is imperative for 
creating a healthy environment and for the growth of our club.  I’m committed to working hard, 
learning a lot, and looking for ways to make the farm an even better place. 
 
Hi, my name is ​Quincy Thuener​ and I am running for Junior Farm Boss.  I am 14 years old and 
a freshman at Dtech High School. This is my seventh year in 4-H  and I have raised over 25 
market chickens, shown 5 different show chickens, raised 2 goats and this year I am raising a 
lamb.  I have been a Junior Teen Leader of the market chicken and show chicken project for the 
past two years.  I have also held a club officer position for the past two years. This year I'm 
running for Junior  Farm Boss because I really enjoy being part of the San Carlos Farm 
community raising animals, interacting with the parents and youth on the farm.  I’ve been rising 
animals on the farm for the past 6 years. In 2015  I contributed to the construction of the new 
chicken barn and this year I helped make a website for our farm.  I would love to take on a 
leadership role on the farm and feel I am the perfect fit for the role of Junior Farm Boss so 
please vote Quincy Thuener for Junior Farm Boss.  
 
Hi fellow 4-H’ers! My name is ​Elise Wacha​ and I am running to be one of your co-junior farm 
bosses for next year (2018-2019). I believe that I am qualified for this position because I have 
been in 4-H for ten years and have been on the farm for four years now and have raised a total 
of four market chickens, four market turkeys, two market lambs, and one market hog. Also, I 
have experience with animal care in general through my position at CuriOdyssey. In the past, I 
have been the club's corresponding secretary and secretary. Also, I am a 4-H camp counselor 
as well as I was a leader at the Bay Coast Area Youth Summit earlier this year. I am very 
excited to be on the farm next year and I hope that I can play a bigger part in making the farm 
the greatest that it can be. Vote Elise for junior farm boss! Thank you, Elise Wacha 
 
My name is ​Jayden Houston​. I have been with 4-H for 4 years and have had large animals 
every year, helping with Pen Pride my first year. I have also had turkeys and chickens. Last 
year, I was the Reserve Grand Champion with my turkey at Fair. 
I’m also in JTL and think I would be a great Farm Boss. Through 4-H, my volunteer work at 
Peninsula Humane Society and my job at the San Mateo Feed store, I have learned a lot about 
responsibility, following instructions and working with others. 
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Please vote for me as the Farm Boss. I plan to model what I want done. I will listen and 
collaborate with others because collaboration always brings the best results. And I will always 
do my best for our club! 
 
Co-Sergeant at Arms 
My name is ​Alex Becker​ and I have been part of 4-H for over 4 years.  I have completed one 
year of the JTL project and I would like to do more in leadership for our club.  I would like to be 
Sergeant at Arms because I can do this job with a partner and learn the job.  I want to help the 
meetings run smoothly so that we can get all the things done that we hope to. 
 
My name is ​Ashley Vaccarella​ and I am running for Sergeant at Arms with Alex Becker. I have 
been in 4-H for six years and I was one of the Recreational Leaders this year. I believe that I 
would be a good fit for this position because I think that the general meetings should have all of 
the children’s attention and respect for those who are talking. I strongly believe that Alex and I 
would make a good team for the 2018-2019 4-H year because we are good with children and 
we’re good with solving problems. 
 
 
Hometown Days is Coming in May! 
Hometown Days is May 19-20. Let’s show our 4-H spirit!  
 
Plan on coming to Central Middle School at 8:30 a.m. on Saturday, May 20, to decorate our 
float for the parade. Stay to walk in the parade at 10:00 a.m. Wear your 4-H gear!  
 
On Saturday and Sunday our club will have an Information Booth and a Dime Toss booth. 
Kathleen Houston is coordinating the Information Booth. Kim Machado is organizing the Dime 
Toss Booth with the help of Rita Gould who has been storing our glassware all year. 
Volunteers are needed for all shifts! ​Please bring your calendar to the May meeting so you 
can sign up for your favorite time slots. 
 

Glassware Needed for Dime Toss  
Please gather your CLEAN glasses, plates, cups, vases - anything that will hold a dime! - and 
bring them to the May meeting.  Everyone please bring as much glassware as you can.  Feel 
free to ask your grandparents, aunts, uncles, neighbors, etc. for their contributions as well. 
(Donations can also be dropped off on the front porch of the Gould home at 1316 Cordilleras 
Avenue in San Carlos at any time right up until May 19.) 
 
 
Call for Pen Pride Prizes - Can You Help? 
 
Pen Pride (Peninsula Pride) is a county-wide fundraiser where 4-H youth raise and train a 
market animal which is then exhibited at the San Mateo County Fair. The goal of this project is 
to give youth the opportunity to experience the responsibility of raising a large animal for the 
consumer market as a group “learn by doing” activity. In addition, the Pen Pride project serves 
as a community outreach fundraiser for San Mateo County 4-H educational programs (e.g., 
Presentation Day, Life Skills Festival, Animal Field Day, leadership conferences, service 
learning activities, youth and adult training, and more). 
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We need your help finding great prizes that will motivate fair attendees to purchase tickets.  Do 
you have access to event tickets?  Know someone that can get a tour of the Tesla factory? 
How about someone that can get a performance driving experience on the Sonoma Raceway? 
Please think about what connections you have and share your ideas with a club leader or with 
our Pen Pride club organizer, Kelly Steitz.  All prizes must be in-hand by May 18th.  
 
Note: to simplify prize distribution, gift cards are preferred over gift baskets or larger items. 
 
Check Your Closet! 
Do you have your uniform for fair or that extra white T-shirt for the parade?  Now is the time for 
that final purchase. Please bring a check payable to SCEH 4-H or exact cash to the May 15th 
general meeting. Contact Catherine Campbell at (650) 766-4508 with any questions. 
  
San Carlos Eaton Hills – 4-H Wear: 
 

 
Caps : $ 25.00 
Girls Collars: $ 15.00 
Ties: $ 14.00 
T- Shirts: $ 10.00 
​Record Book Cover​​: ​$   5.00  

 
 
 

Cake Booth at Fair  
 
Each year our club is responsible for staffing 
the County Fair cake booth for one day and 
for supplying delicious cakes to be sold that 
day. This year our day is Sunday, June 17. 
This is a great opportunity for 4-H’ers who are 
not showing an animal, or even those who 
are, to get involved with the fair and it‘s always 
a fun time. Look for a sign-up sheet for baking 
cakes and working the booth. The cake booth 
coordinator is Kash Donovan 
(​ktdonovan@hotmail.com​). We are also 
looking for Fair ticket donations to the 
club that we can hand out to our cake booth 

and pen pride volunteers. If you are entering multiple items in the fair and end up with extra 
tickets please let Linda Wacha, Maria Smith or Katherine Schembri know. 
 
 
Life Skills Festival Ribbon Winners 
Congratulations to all who participated in the Life Skills Festival and won awards!  The following 
SCEH 4-H’ers won Ribbons for their entries:  Mille Garrett, Andrew Gould, Gabby Lou, Abby 
Maher, Emma Mulders, Cassidy Pfaff, Logan Spinali, Sophia Vattuone.  A special shout out to 
Gabby Lou who won the Cookie Bar contest!  
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Bay Coast Area Presentation Day Ribbon Winners 
Congratulations to Andrew Gould who won a Gold Ribbon and Kian Badiei who won a Blue 
Ribbon in the Bay Coast Area Presentation Day!  Way to go! 

San Mateo County 4-H Camp 2018 
The dates for San Mateo County 4-H Camp 2018 are Sunday, July 15, 2018 - Friday, July 20, 
2018.  Starting Monday April 16, 2018 registration starts for the general public & 4-H members 
who have not done it during priority registration. Registration fills up extremely quickly, so if 
parents are able to put a deposit down it can help ensure a spot at camp. 
To register or find further information visit the San Mateo/San Francisco 4-H Camp website: 
http://ucanr.edu/sites/smsf4h/About/4-H_Camp/ 
 
Member Reports 
Lamb Project 
 
On March 31st,  I went to pre-fair check-in. Before we got there, we had to find a trailer to bring 
the lambs to the fairgrounds. We ended up borrowing the Nielsen’s trailer to bring them there. 
Before we left I gave my lamb probiotics to make sure he stayed healthy through the whole trip. 
When we got to the fairgrounds, there was a long line to see Dr.Seals (the pre-fair check-in vet). 
We got them out of the trailer and brought them in a line near the shade. When it was my turn in 
line, I went up and the vet checked my lamb. One thing they check for is the length of the dock. 
Since the vet doesn’t have an x-ray machine to check the vertebrae, he just makes sure it is 
liftable. Last year, my lamb almost didn’t make it into fair so I didn’t want to repeat that 
experience. If they don’t get into fair you have to find a new lamb to bring. He ended up making 
it in though so I was excited I didn’t have to get a new lamb. He got an orange ear tag so he can 
come back when the fair is ready to start. I’m so excited to go to fair and this experience is 
leading up to that!  --Peyton Steitz 
 
On the 28th of April I shaved my goat with the help of the leader of the Goat Project, Danielle. 
We use normal dog clippers to shave our goats, but because goats have so much skin, we have 
to stretch out the skin so that it does not have wrinkles. We also "blend" their legs so that we 
can make them look fluffy for the goat show at the County Fair. --Aaron Larson 
 
Farm Open House 

This last Sunday was the spring clean up at the farm! We do this 
every year to get ready for Farm Open House.  Farm Open 
House is when we invite friends, family, neighbors and potential 
buyers to visit our farm and animals.  Everyone was there to help 
tidy up the farm.  I helped fix the fence, weed the pig barn area, 
unclogged the water pipe and swept the lamb run.  Unclogging 
the water pipes was a smelly job. The farm is all ready for the 
open house! Come see us and meet our animals on May 5 at 1 
pm! --Zerach Chan 
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Animal Projects 
 
On Saturday, April 21, I was the official timekeeper at the County Animal 
Field Day at Crystal Springs Farm. There were different animal learning 
stations where there would be a 4-H’er to present on the animal and 
another to handle the animal.  Cavies was a new animal station for this 
year.  I learned that cavies is another name for guinea pigs.  After Animal 
Field Day, I met my lamb project leader at the farm to learn how to shear 
my lamb; and I sheared my lamb.  On Sunday, Apr 22, I had 3 different 
project meetings all in the same day.  The first meeting was in the 
morning was for the lamb project.  We had a special guest, Matt 
Casarotti, a lamb breeder give a showmanship, fitting, and nutrition clinic. 
Then the second project meeting for the day was for the show poultry 
project. At this project meeting we shared our experiences at StanCo 
Youth Poultry Show, then we practiced showmanship with Quincy and 
tie-dyed San Carlos 4-H shirts green with Tia. The third and final 
project meeting of the day was for market poultry where project 
members presented on different subjects. Tia presented on 
biosecurity, Asher and Alex presented on brooders, I presented 
on market poultry judging day, Ava presented splay leg, and 
Roman presented on barn duty.  This is what I call a 4-H 24/7 
kind of weekend.  --Zerach Chan 
 
 
 
 
Farm Clean Up 
Last weekend we had the Spring Farm Clean Up.  We needed to get ready for the chickens to 
arrive and for the Open Farm Day.  Sometimes, while the farm areas aren't being used, vermin 
move in!  We had some rat nests in the rafters of the chicken enclosure with rats still in them. 
Our strategy to remove them was to have Kian spray them with the power washer, and while 
they were stunned, Roman and I would "terminate" them.  The three of us formed a band of 
brothers called the "Verminators".  Our chickens should have a rat-free home when they arrive. 
Thanks to the Verminators. --Alex Becker 
 
 
 
 
 
Market Chickens 
We recently got the market chickens.  Right now they 
are living in our homes. They are growing very fast and 
well. They were really loud when we picked them up 
from the post office. They really like their new homes. 
We have to take care of them every day, by cleaning 
their brooder, redoing their water and making sure 
their food is full, if not we redo that as well. --Zerach 
Chan and Roen Thuener 
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Life Skills Festival 

On Saturday, April 28th I attended and competed in the 
annual County Life Skills Festival Day held in Redwood 
City.  There were many opportunities to enter something 
you made such as the Cookie Bar Contest, the Arts and 
Crafts Exhibition, the Favorite Foods, and the Fashion 
Review.  I attempted the first three competitions and 
won 2 blue ribbons - one for my red velvet cake in the 
Favorite Foods Contest and another for my Maker 
Camp pour paintings that I entered in the art exhibition. 
Usually I do not like or do well with junior judging, 
however, this time I received top score, which blew 
away my mom's score, and gave me a third blue ribbon. 
In the down time there are other fun things to do like the 
leather craft table, vermiculture (worm composting), 
Bizworld (a salesmanship competition), making 
home-made ice cream with plastic soccer balls, riding 
the bicycle blender that makes smoothies, and the 
blanket project.  Come on out next year to enjoy the fun 
and challenge yourself! --Andrew Gould 
 
 

 
 
At life skills festival, there were lots of fun activities. There was an 
ice cream ball that we kicked around and then we tasted the ice 
cream. I tied knots to help make a Linus blanket. For the competition 
I entered cookies and 6 things I made in Knitting and Weaving 
Projects: knitted pineapple, knitted guinea pig, crocheted black cat, 
crocheted flu virus plushie, loom woven table topper, and a straw 
woven toy. I walked around and looked at photography, needlework, 
arts and crafts, and all the things 4-H members had entered in the 
competition. My entries won three first place ribbons and three 
seconds! I also won best cookie. There was a potluck lunch and a 
fashion show. In all, I would say that Life Skills is a fun experience, 
and I would recommend attending it next year! --Gabby Lou 
 
 

 
 
 
On Saturday, April 28​th​, I presented at the Life Skills Festival. I entered 
crepes in the Favorite Foods category. My favorite part was answering 
the judges’ questions about the preparation of the dish I made and what 
ingredients I used. After that, I went to different booths with different 
activities. The Life Skills Festival was really fun! --Sophia Vattuone 
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Learning About Other Clubs 
On May 3rd, Quincy and I went to the San Mateo/Burlingame 4h General meeting at the Crystal 
Springs Farm, which is the same place they hold animal field day. 
 
We went to the General meeting to talk to the club about Pen Pride, and why they should get 
involved. We explained that it was a fundraiser for 4h events, and that the San Carlos club had 
taken the responcibility of re-designing Pen Pride to make it more fun for both users and anyone 
running it. 
 
One of the most surprising things that happened during that meeting was actually seeing the 
club itself, and how small it was. Their whole club was maybe even smaller than just our JTL 
project. They had their officer election at the meeting, and it was so much different than the one 
we have at our meetings. Instead of deciding who was running weeks in advance, and writing 
officer statements in the newsletter, they kind of just stood up and said, “who wants to run for 
_______?” and whoever answered would say a little bit about themselves, and they would vote.  
 
Overall, it was really fun to get people excited about something we have worked so hard to set 
up and get ready for fair, and I can’t wait to see how it turns out. --Samantha Campbell 
 
JTL 
This year in JTLs we have been growing our leadership skills and this is all because of Lisa 
Demers. Lisa has been our fearless leader for the JTLs project for two years. She has had us 
talk through issues such as how to deal with problems,  gender stereotypes, and including 
others. These past years have helped me a lot in my leadership development.  If you are 7th 
grade or older, consider joining us next year! --Asher Becker  
 
Arts and Crafts 
At the Arts and Crafts Project meeting in April, we 
practiced photography at the 4-H Farm. We 
learned about the history of photography, while 
taking pictures of the animals at the same time! 
We learned some techniques about photography 
and met the animals. Some of the techniques 
were shooting from high, low, and medium levels. 
Another technique was shooting a picture 
close-up or far away to get different views. It was 
a great experience for me. I’ve never been to the 
farm before! --Gabby Lou 
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Hands Across The Generations 
At this month's meeting, we had a gardening project.  Along with cards and board games.  It 
was really fun because all the seniors don't usually have plants in their room so now they get to 
have plants for spring.  Thank you to Hsienwie for coming up with creative ideas for the seniors 
and the 4Hers to enjoy all year long.  Thank you to the San Carlos Elms for letting us come 
monthly.  And thank you to the 4Her's who come to the meetings. --Taylor Meeks 
 
STEM At Hiller - Planes, Helicopters, Drones and more! 

  
Our Stem meeting at the Hiller Aviation Museum 
was a great way to end the project. First we got to 
learn about different types of planes and their flight 
patterns. After we learned about it, we got to 
practice controlling the plane’s speed and route to 
get to the same location without crashing. When we 
had all done about 2 levels, we started our tour. 
We got to go inside a private airplane and see how 
you could fly it. Once everyone got to inside the 
plane, we took a tour of the fuselage. We got to see 

what flying on an airplane would be like in the 1900’s. Since everything was nonfunctional, 
everyone could pull all the levers and push all the buttons they wanted. Eventually we all had 
seen everything in cockpit, and moving on. Then we got to look on google maps and see 
different places around the earth, and even Mars. Then if you wanted to stay, you could do a lot 
of other cool things. There were over 3 places where you do VR fly planes, drones, helicopters, 
and other flying machines. We all had a really fun time. --Millie Garrett 
 
 

County Calendar Events 
County Council Meeting at Fox School, Belmont 5/21/2018 
San Mateo County Fair 6/9-17/2018  
4-H Summer Camp 7/15-7/20/2018 
 
For a complete list of events, visit the ​4-H County Web site​ calendar page. 
 
Do you want to learn about 4-H at the county level? 
Check out ​Highlights​, the San Mateo County 4-H monthly online newsletter. You can 
download and view the newsletter ​here​ or you can subscribe to receive the newsletter in your 
email every month: 
 

● Go to ​www.cesanmateo.ucdavis.edu/ 
● Click on “4-H Youth Development Program.” 
● In the little purple box, click on “4-H Highlights.” 
● Submit your email address in the box. 
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Next newsletter deadline:  Monday  September 10, 2018 
Email newsletter articles and photos to sue.gower@icloud.com. Thank you! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Club Officers 
President: Ryan Heitel 
Vice President: May Donovan 
Secretary: Elise Wacha 
Corresponding Secretary: Will Demers 
Treasurer: Samantha Campbell 
Co-Sergeant At Arms: David Chabra & 
Asher Becker 
Co-Jr. Farm Boss: Anna Smith & Emma 
Loaiza 
Healthy Living Officer:  
Membership: Quincy Thuener 
Historian: Linnea Weaver 
Co-Recreation Leader: Noah Schembri & 
Ashley Vaccarella 
Photographer: Pablo Pinilla 
 
Community Leaders 
Katherine Schembri  650.365.2331 
Linda Wacha  650.245.0318 
Maria Smith  650.867.9773 

Steering Committee 
Maureen Becker 
Anand Chabra 
Michelle Chabra 
Mag Cumbow 
Lisa Demers 
Kash Donovan 
Beth Enthoven 
Jason Gische 
Kim Gische 
Rita Gould 
Sue Gower 
Anna LeCuyer 
Pam Leffler 
Kate Pfaff 
Katherine Schembri 
Kristi Silvernail 
Maria Smith 
Caroline Spinali 
Erica Thuener 
Lauren Velasco 
Linda Wacha 
Shelley Zulman 

Registrar 
Jason Gische 
jgische@yahoo.com 
 
Projects Coordinator 
Beth Enthoven  
650.207.3735 
 
Farm Boss 
Hanno Nehrenheim 
hannon@centriconn.com 
 
Farm Manager 
Erica Thuener 
ethuener@gmail.com 

Webmaster 
Robert Lewit 
robert.lewit@gmail.com 
 
Newsletter Editor 
Sue Gower 
sue.gower@icloud.com 
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